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3 March 2025 

Enquiries: Daniel Lamond 
Our Ref: OP 2025_5717/1 (1283105) 

Your Ref: PA3962-RHD-PR-AU-RP-P-02 

 

Department of Transport & Main Roads 
AECOM Australia Pty Ltd 
PO Box 5971 
Cairns 4870 

Email: frances.mahlouzarides@aecom.com 
 

Dear Frances 

INFORMATION REQUEST 
(Given under Section 12 of the Development Assessment Rules) 

Council refers to your development application that was received on 24 January 2025. 

Applicant Details 

Name: Department of Transport & Main Roads 

Postal Address: AECOM Australia Pty Ltd 
PO Box 5971 
Cairns 4870 

Email: frances.mahlouzarides@aecom.com 

Property Details 

Street Address: Captain Cook Highway WANGETTI 

Real Property Description: LOT: 174 NPW: 930 

Local Government Area: Douglas Shire Council 

Application Details 

Application Number: OP 2025_5717/1 

Approval Sought: Development Permit 

Nature of Development 
Proposed: 

Operational Works 

Description of the 
Development Proposed: 

Operational Works (Revetment Wall) 
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Additional Information Requested 

The following additional information is requested to complete an assessment of the 

application: 

Landscaping 

1. The extent of landscaping to be installed post construction is not clear. Provide a 

conceptual landscaping plan with a species list. Species must be low maintenance, 

native and suitable for the coastal locality. Coconut palms are not considered to be 

appropriate and a proposal to utilise new coconut palms for landscaping would be in 

conflict with Councils Coconut Management Plan.  

Pebble Retention 

2. Confirm how the iconic pebbles that make up Pebbly Beach are to be protected and re-

instated post construction. Confirmation of stockpiling locations or material storage 

areas and processes is requested.  

Due Date 

The due date for providing the requested information is 3 June 2025 accordance with section 

14.2 of the Development Assessment Rules, if you do not provide a response before the 

above due date (or a further agreed period), it will be taken as if you have decided not to 

respond to the information request and Council will continue with the assessment of the 

application. 

Other 

Please quote Council’s application number: OP 2025_5717/1 in all subsequent 

correspondence relating to this development application.   

Should you require any clarification regarding this, please contact Daniel Lamond on 

telephone 07 4099 9444. 

 

Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Neil Beck 
A/ Manager Environment & Planning 
 
 


